
Ruth Azeredo 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Ron Martin < ron.martin@rcm-corp.com > 
Thursday, August 08, 2019 12:13 PM 
Naisha Johnson - LG 
Ruth Azeredo 

Attachments: 
RE: FOIA Appeal GSA-2019-001311 
FOIA Request Submitted.pdf 

Good Afternoon Ms. Johnson, 

Per our initial FOIA request, submitted on July 2, 2019 (attached), RCM is requesting: 

1. The lfii[fJI;'Ilfif!~J..r•-1 beta.sam.gov and submit feedback purporting to 
be·from RCM Solutions owner and employee(s). The feedback/comments were brought to the 
undersigned's attention on May 23, 2019 by Sonya Pearrell, a GSA employee. To assist with the 
location of the r~quested information, I have enclosed correspondence I sent to GSA on June 21, 
2019, which identifies persons who will have the requested information. At a minimum, the people 
with the information include, Matthew R. McGuire, Director, Office of the Assistant CIO 
Acquisition IT; Vicky Niblett, Deputy Assistant Commissioner, Integrated Award Environment and 
Sonya Pearrell. 

And 

2. 

Specifically to #2, if GSA has identified the person that made the comments, we request that information in addition to 
any other pertinent information. 

In regards to the removal of the comments, I am aware that is not a FOIA matter but would expect the Agency to already 
have deleted those, knowing they were fraudulent. I should add that I would also expect the Agency to preserve the 
comments even after being deleted, as they are evidence of wrongdoing. 

Please let me know if you need any further clarifications. 

Ron 

From: Naisha Johnson- LG <naisha.johnson@gsa.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, August 8, 2019 11:50 AM 
To: Ron Martin <ron.martin@rcm-corp.com> 
Subject: FOIA Appeal GSA-2019-001311 

Good afternoon, Mr. Martin: 

Our agency is in receipt of your FOIA appeal regarding comments submitted to beta.sam.gov. 

For clarification: 
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1. Are you seeking the IP address(es) for the individual(s) purporting to represent you and your business on 
beta.sam.gov? 

2. Or are seeking for the removal/deletion of the beta.sam.gov comments that were written by an individual purporting 
to be a representative of you or your business? 

Thank you, 

Naisha Johnson 

Naisha J. Johnson 
Assistant General Counsel - LG 
Office of General Counsel 
U.S. General Services Administration 
office: (202) 969-7187 
cell: (202) 322-2728 

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to 
whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error, please notify the system manager. This message 
contains confidential information and is intended only for the individual named. If you are not the named addressee, 
you should not disseminate, distribute or copy this email. Please notify the sender immediately by email if you have 
received this e!11ail by mistake and delete this email from your system. If you are not the intended recipient, you are 
notified that disclosing, copying, distributing or taking any action in reliance on the contents of this information is strictly 
prohibited. 
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